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Club Motto ðòFun and fellowship whilst helping othersó

Club Website ðwww.keiloreastrotary.org

On Monday 18th January Keilor East Rotary held our first meeting for 2021. 

It was an indoor picnic at Brimbank Bicycle Education Centre at Green 

Gully Reserve. It was a great opportunity to catch up with each other 

again after so long. The venue is an incredible tribute to its founders and 

to the many volunteers who provide this wonderful resource. 

http://www.keiloreastrotary.org/


Presidentõs Report - President Michael Donnelly
December 18th 2020

Fellow RCKE Rotarians

Happy New Year to you all. I tend to think of January as being National Sanity Month when the world as we know it has slowed down 

sufficiently that we have the opportunity to recharge our batteries. We also have enough time to reflect on what we are grate ful for in our 

lives as well as about  that which we would like to do differently in the coming year. 

My grateful thoughts in January have been about how important ôfamily and friendsõ have been in enabling me to ômanageõ the isolation 

resulting from the public health measures taken to contain the COVID Pandemic. As it was in our personal and family lives so it was with 

Rotary. Having opportunities available for shared Rotary service and virtual fellowship provided a source of meaning and purp ose during those 

restricted times. I was grateful that technology was such a boon in overcoming that imposed isolation. We are now however fee ling the relief, 

as well as possibly a mild level of initial trepidation, as we were able to move from virtual or technological contact to rea l f ace to face 

contact again in our gathering at KERSL for a Christmas function in December last year and then again for a picnic/BBQ at the Bicycle 

Education Centre just ten days ago.  

NEXT CLUB MEETING:

We are scheduled to meet again next Monday (1 February) and we will be reconvening back at KERSL for that meeting at our usua l t ime. As I 

advised those attending the Bike Centre ten days ago, there was some unease expressed by both Board Directors and Club member s about the 

adequacy of the implementation of a socially -distant COVID-safe Plan at KERSL during our December gathering and, following our Board 

meeting earlier this week, Joe Albioli has just advised me that he has met and discussed those concerns with KERSL management and been 

given reassurance about the adequacy of their arrangements for our return to KERSL. Next Mondayõs meeting content will be ôtraditionalõ in 

the sense that there will be meals, Reports, and fellowship etc. but instead of an external guest speaker we will have the op portunity to hear 

from our own members whose ôessential serviceõ vocations have seen them continue working with the public during the pandemic.They will 

each have 3-5 mins to share that experience with us. 



Presidentõs Report - President Michael Donnelly
continued

BOARD MEETING held on MONDAY 25 JANUARY  2021:

Items of business at this meeting, other than updates given in Directorõs specific portfolio reports, were as follow:

1. Out of an abundance of caution until vaccination programs have become a reality for all of the community,  we would maintain our current fortnightly meeting 

pattern but only in a manner which implements COVID -safe practices. We remain alert to the possibility that, at some stage in 20 21, we may again need to revert to Zoom 

meetings, alternative ôin personõ venues or a hybrid of both.

2. A suggestion about purchasing a new set of BBQ aprons for those working at our Bunnings BBQs etc. led to an impromptu review of our ôBBQ marketingõ strategy. 

Considered in that review were the following:

Å that the set of 12 RCKE branded aprons purchased by RCKE a few years ago needs to be located; 

Å that having a variety of marketing sources which include our brand/logo/name will showcase Rotary as a professional and worth while community service 

organisation and have the potential to attract new members; 

Å that there are already sandwich boards available in the Club which can be covered with corflutes detailing some of the commun ity projects that we support and 

fund; 

Å that there are also  ôtear dropõ flag poles available which, with either the addition or replacement of RCKE club name on theflag, could be displayed at our BBQs

3. The issue of managing and storing our Club ôassetsõ in a central and accessible location was also addressed. Phil had first started work on this challenge about a 

year ago and has done some research about possible solutions. ôCommercialõ solutions would be quite expensive, so he is suggesting that we attempt to think of ôfreebieõ 

options or options which only have an initial set up cost rather than being an ongoing ôrentalõ expense for the Club. In the near future, Phil will be sending an email to all 

Club members about the asset stocktake that is needed as well as canvassing possible storage options, so please give some thought now to where or with whom such 

options may exist.

4. Our major fundraiser, the Moonee Valley Art Show (to be held May 14 -16), will be upon us before we know so now is the time to be seeking New Sponsors for the 

event. While we are aware that many businesses have been greatly challenged by the pandemic, we are also aware that there are some industries and businesses (eg

financial planning, grocery and liquor retail to name a couple) that have done quite well. Also please think about any busine sses within your sphere of  influence that could 

have done well during 2020 and who could be approached as sponsors.

5. There may exist a possibility of a joint environmentally -themed project with RC Essendon related to the local Menõs Shed constructing beehives for community 

placement.

I look forward to seeing many of you at KERSL on Monday.

Regards

Michael

Michael Donnelly

President RC Keilor East

Assistant Governor (Gateway East Cluster)

Email: michaeldonnelly@me.com

8/3 Marco Polo St, Essendon VIC 3040

home: +61 (0)3 9374 2791

mobile: + 61 (0)402 307 354



Our busy Keilor East Rotary Members ðPre- Christmas Parking at Milleara Mall  
and Bunnings BBQs

Messages from Annie Webb

Not a very busy day...and some nice feedback from 

public. Luckily, the rain held off for us.

This was the 1.30-4pm Team. Phil was our Captain

We had a nice constant turnover



Just Married - Past President Mark TognonõsWedding ðPhotos by Annie Webb

Mark Tognon and Melissa Softley were married at Marybrooke Manor in Sherbrook on Sunday 31st January 2021. They were blessed with 

beautiful weather for their special day, the date of which had been changed three times due to Covid restrictions. We send th em our warmest 

congratulations and wish them a long and happy married life together.

https://www.marybrooke.com.au/weddings-dandenong-ranges/

